
 

To the householder…                          February 2015 

 

AUSTRALIA DAY CELEBRATIONS 

 

 

 
 

Rupanyup Major Events once again hosted 
Rupanyup's Australia Day Breakfast, with around 130 
people making their way to the Jack Emmett Memorial 
Billabong on a rather chilly January morning.  The 
usual tea & coffee, eggs, bacon & sausages were 
enjoyed by the crowd, as was the live music supplied 
by Scott Fraser.  Brett Matthews welcomed the crowd, 
& introduced the SES to raise the flag, as Sandra 
Loats sang the national anthem.  The RME also 
announced some donations, with $2,000 presented to 
the Rupanyup Swimming Pool Committee for a new 
shade sail, $3,400 presented to the Rupanyup Hall 
Committee to cover costs related to connection to 
sewerage, & $5,000 donated to the Rupanyup & 
District Consultative Committee on behalf of the 
Rupanyup & District Men's Shed Committee, to go 
towards infrastructure required for connection to 
power for the planned men's shed.  This year's guest 
speaker was Carmel Healy, who spoke passionately 
about travelling with her husband Mick to visit the 
battlefields of the Gallipoli peninsula, & to the 
cemeteries in France & Belgium.  It was especially 
fitting, given this year marks the 100 year anniversary 
of the Gallipoli landings, & of Australia's involvement 
in the first world war. She spoke of the harsh & 
desolate terrain of Anzac Cove, & likened the size of 
the battlefields to the area that everyone was seated 
in for the breakfast. She also told of her research into 
soldiers from the Rupanyup district, & visiting the 
graves & memorials of those who did not return. Of 
the 200 soldiers enlisted from Rupanyup, more than 
40 were killed in action, which is hard to comprehend 
in this day & age. 

 

 

JOE MURPHY - 45 YEARS MEMBERSHIP IN LIONS 
CLUB OF RUPANYUP 

The Rupanyup Lions Christmas BBQ was held at the 
Memorial Park on Sunday 14th December.  The 
weather was kind & harvest mostly finished for our 
farming Lions members.  This day was also a 
celebration for Joe Murphy who reached 45 years 
membership in 2014. Joe was sponsored by Russ 
Hemphill & joined Rupanyup Lions in November 1969. 
Joe held the position of President in 1972 & 1993, 
Secretary in 1990, 1991, 1996, Treasurer in 1986 & 
Lion Tamer in 1975, 1976, 1997, 1998.  Joe was 
presented with a letter of congratulations from Lions 
Club International, a Rupanyup Lions banarette, 
certificate & pin by Vice President Phil Loats.  Joe has 
now retired to Geelong. We wish Joe well in his new 
community. 

 
 
 

…2… 

Also available at www.rupanyup.com.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.rupanyup.com.au/


DONATIONS 
S & J Morrish $30, Chaplin Family $25, J Thewlis & 

B Teasdale $20, W & B Brumpton $20, Bendigo 
Bank $60 

 

All donations are acknowledged & are accepted at 
the Rupanyup Post Office or by direct deposit BSB 
633000 Account 107957581 (please provide your 
name as a reference with the deposit). 
 

 
WITH THANKS 

We wish to express our sincere thanks & 
appreciation to all the people who sent cards, 
flowers & good wishes following the passing of our 
mother & grandmother, June Chaplin.  Special 
thanks to the Hospital Auxilliary for the catering 
after the service, Fran Robinson for conducting the 
service & a special thank you to Barb, Julie & all 
the staff at Dunmunkle Lodge for their wonderful 
care & attention over the past two years. 

Colin Chaplin, Deborah Smith (nee Chaplin), & 
families. 

 

 
BEREAVEMENT THANKS 
NEWALL, Brayden Rhys 

Well where do we start, what do we say?  Thank 
you so much to everyone for the phone calls, 
messages, cards, visits, food, gifts, flowers, 
prayers, assistance with our South Australian trip, 
but most of all your ongoing love & support on the 
tragic loss of our much loved son & brother 
Brayden on October 25th.   Thanks also to Daryl 
Anderson, Barry Baker & Geoff from Fred Crouch 
& Son for their professional care & support.  Due to 
the overwhelming support given please accept this 
as our personal thanks.  Brayden was cherished by 
many & will be loved, missed & remembered 
always. 

Dianne, Peter, Renee & Larissa Newall 
 

 
THEWLIS – TEASDALE 

Peter & Leanne, together with Peter & Lynette, 
have much pleasure in announcing the 
engagement of Jessica & Bradley on  

17th January, 2015. 
Wishing you both a lifetime of love &  

happiness together. 
 

 
PROBUS 

The next meeting of Probus will be held at 10am on 
Friday 13th February.  Guest Speaker:  Donna 
Henderson.  Morning Tea:  Anne Matheson & Loris 
Arnold.  Trips:  Beggars Sing.  16th April 2pm at 
Ballarat.  Cost is approximately $80, which includes 
lunch.    

 

MEALS ON WHEELS 
02 Feb 2015  
09 Feb 2015  
16 Feb 2015  
23 Feb 2015  
 

Volunteer Group  
Anglican Church Ladies Guild 
Primary School Parents Club 
Rupanyup Football Ladies  
 

SHOW MEETING 
The next meeting of the Show Committee will be 
held on February 25th at the Shire Office.  Anyone 
interested in being involved with the running of the 
show is encouraged to attend. 

 
UNITING CHURCH SERVICES – February/March 

 
 

 
SHROVE TUESDAY 

Annual PANCAKE DAY 
February 17, 2015  

 
at Uniting Church Hall Tuesday at 10am. 

Enquiries: Lois 53 855 084  
Loris 53 855 088  
Helen 53 855 141 

 

 
RUPANYUP INTER-CHURCH COUNCIL 

The next meeting of the Rupanyup Inter-church 
Council will be held on Thursday, 5th February at 
7.30 p.m. Russell Dunlop's.  The Harvest 
Thanksgiving Service will take place at the 
Billabong on Sunday, 15th February, commencing 
at 9 a.m.  This year's guest speaker will be Anne 
Rhode who will talk about her involvement 
with Samaritan's Purse International Relief.  
Anne has travelled to Cambodia & Papua New 
Guinea distributing gift boxes to children aged 
between 2 & 14. Instead of food products this year, 
those attending the service are asked to bring 
along an item to be put in a box (something to 
wear, something special to love, school essentials, 
toys & personal hygiene items). Everyone is invited 
to come along & hear what Anne has to say about 
her involvement in this worthwhile cause. 

Pres.  Russell Dunlop.  Sec.  Carmen Isbel 
 

STONEHAVEN LADIES COMMITTEE; 
 Doctors lunch for February 11th - Cheryl Dunlop & 

Lois Johns.  Doctors lunch for March 4th, for 6 
people  - Bev Brumpton & Gwen Barker.  Next 
meeting date - March 6th. Competition buyer is 

Helen Baker 
 Cheryl Dunlop, Secretary 

8
th
 Feb Rup 11am Pastor Fran Robinson 

15
th
 Feb Rup 9am Billabong  

Harvest Thanksgiving 

22
nd

 Feb Rup 11am Rev. Tupe Loelu 

1
st
 March Rup 10am Russell & Cheryl 

Dunlop 
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RUPANYUP HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

Welcome to 2015!  Our first meeting for the year is WEDNESDAY, February 11th @ 7.30pm.  The society's 
Wednesday OPEN DAYS will begin on February 18th between 1pm & 4pm.  Call in & bring any old photos, 
newspapers, information you may have - we are able to scan photos & return them to you. PLEASE drag out 
those old boxes of photos & contribute to our collection.  We have been really pleased with the contributions 
so far, so keep looking.  If anyone has any ideas or opinions on what the Historical Society should be doing to 
better things around Rup, we'd love to hear them.   A handful of 2015 CALENDARS are still available @ 
Ruwy's.  MANY THANKS to Ruwy, Tyler's & Rupanyup Living for supporting our calendar sales, it's been a 
great success.  If you can help in any way, please come along to the meeting, open times or contact Sonny 
Johns, Adrian Tyler, Helen Uhe. 
Email contact    rupanyuphistorical@gmail.com 
Facebook Rupanyup Historical Society 
 

 
RUPANYUP COMMUNITY SWIMMING POOL 

Our pool is looking much brighter these days with the addition of our new colourful shade sails! They look 
fantastic & are providing great areas of shade over the shallow end of the pool. The committee is really 
pleased with them, and thanks for all the positive feedback too, it’s great to hear! Thanks to Carey Covers who 
have designed & completed the new structures. There will be more work on the older areas as time & funds 
permit.  We would like to take this opportunity to thank Rupanyup Major Events for their donation on Australia 
Day towards the shade sails.  Thank you to all the volunteers who have been on PM closing duty & gardening. 
It is running relatively smoothly this season. Facebook is a great help with notes & swapping duties. Thank you 
to all those involved in the new garden beds! They look great & will be a lovely area to look at as it all grows.  
The committee will run a POOL PARTY on Saturday 7th February 2015 from 5-8pm, see below for more 
details.  Solar Heating is up & running again, making it a little more pleasant on the cooler days! This will be 
handy for the Primary School’s swimming program. Good luck to all the kids with their swimming & we hope 
they have a fantastic Swimming Carnival on Friday 20th February 2015.   
Unfortunately we had some minor vandalism at the pool over the Australia Day Long Weekend. This 
matter has been reported to police. The committee hopes this will be an isolated incident. The police 
will be keeping an eye out. If you see anything happening at the pool that doesn’t appear right, please 
report it to the police or let a committee member know. 
Hopefully the weather stays warm for another couple of months for lots of swimming!! Memberships are still 
available at the Shire Offices. 

Rupanyup Swimming Pool Committee 

 

Rupanyup Swimming Pool is holding a 

POOL PARTY!! 

Saturday 7th February 2015 from 5-8pm 
MUST have a 2014/2015 Pool Membership 

If not, you can purchase a party membership on the night for $20 
 

Slip ‘n Slide 
Games 

BBQ tea, soft drink & icy-pole for $5 per person or $20 a family 
 

Pool membership rules apply & all children under 16 MUST be accompanied by a 
RESPONSIBLE adult 

 
 

  

mailto:rupanyuphistorical@gmail.com
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RUPANYUP RSL 
RUPANYUP RSL 

This year sees the 100th Anniversary of the Gallipoli landings & Australia will see many commemorations. 
Here at Rupanyup the RSL has purchased some Poppy Tiles which will be placed on the graves of WW1 
veterans in the Rupanyup Cemetery. There is one tile to be placed on the grave & another for a descendant of 
the veteran.  Listed below are the veterans we believe are buried here or who died during the war. If you are a 
descendant of any of these men could you please get in touch with Sonny or Anne. 

Lanagan FE       Rutherford A 
Langley HG       Schaper BC 
Lawson J       Schaper CM 
Loats AG       Sinclair GB 
Lunor EJ       Starbuck AF 
Matheson AJ       Teasdale DAL 
Matheson C       Tickner AL 
McQueen A       Weidemann FC 
Miller RM       West HG 
Mutton RH  Womersley LVR   Woods RC 

 
The next meeting will be held on February 13th at 2pm & a reminder that Subs of $25 are now due & 
payable. 
The Bickers brothers - The Bickers brothers were born in Rupanyup to Alfred & Isabella, Alexander in 1884 & 
Archibald in 1896. Both attended Rupanyup School & both enlisted in the army after leaving school. Records 
indicate that the family lived at the northern end of Frayne’s Avenue where the large shed now stands.  
Alexander Bickers after leaving school, achieved the Army certificate, first class, his previous occupation was 
given as Soldier, Garrison Artillery. He enlisted in the AIF on June 4th 1915.he was a sergeant on enlistment & 
embarked on the HMAT Orsova on July 17th 1915. He fought in the battle of the Somme in March 1916 & all 
Australian Corps engagements. He was fortunate not to be wounded. He was awarded the Military Cross, 
promoted to Lieutenant & finally Captain. He returned home on June 6th 1919 & was discharged on 
September 29th. After the war he became an Instructor in drill & Physical Training in the RAAF.  Archibald 
attended Rupanyup & Carr’s Plain schools. He enlisted at the same time as his brother & was posted to the 
same unit as a private. He embarked on the same ship as his brother, but died from pleurisy & Pneumonia in 
the Plymouth Military Hospital on 26th of August 1915, two days after landing in England. He was buried with 
military honours in the Devonport Corporation Cemetery on 30th August.  Both brothers are listed on the 
Honour Roll at the Rupanyup State School, but not on any other Honour Roll in the area. This seems to 



indicate that they left the area soon after they left school.       
             Lest We Forget 
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RUPANYUP MAJOR EVENTS 

2015 AUSTRALIA DAY AWARDS 
 
The Rupanyup Major Events also presented this year's Australia Day Awards.  The 2015 Young Achiever of 
the Year was awarded to Ashley Teasdale.  Ash has always lived at Rupanyup & from quite a young age 
has shown strong leadership skills beginning with the President of the Rupanyup Primary School Student 
Council in 2001.  In 2002 he became a member of the Minyip & District Field & Game Club & also became a 
Rupanyup Football Club U13’s player. He is still a member of both clubs & still a passionate shooter & 
footballer.  When he went on to Secondary School in Murtoa he was the Dunmunkle House Vice Captain & 
also the Treasurer of the Student Representative Council. In 2007, when he completed Year 12, he won the 
VCE Science Award with his excellent score in Physics. He has been a regular blood donor since 2008. He 
also received the GRDC Agricultural Training Award when he started at Longerenong College & was President 
of Longerenong Student Association. When he finished at Longy in 2009, he received the Dux of Course for 
the Longerenong College Advanced Diploma of Agriculture & also the Longerenong College Citizen of the 
Year.  After successfully completing his Advanced Diploma of Agriculture & his Diploma of Agronomy, Ash 
returned home to work on the family farm, where he continues to work with the latest technologies & farming 
systems.  In our local community, Ash is one of the founding members of the Rupanyup Dirt Music Committee, 
is the current President of the Rupanyup Tennis Club, & is also the President of the Rupanyup Major Events 
Committee.  He is a great leader & if he says he’s going to do something, he does it in a timely manner & it’s 
done properly.  It is with great pleasure that the Rupanyup Major Events award the 2015 Young Achiever of 
the Year to a very worthy Ashley Teasdale. 
 
The 2015 Citizen of the Year was awarded to Michael Penny. Mike wasn't born in Rupanyup, in fact for 
probably the first time, the recipient of Rupanyup's Australia Day Award wasn't born in Australia.  Mike was 
born in Reading, England & came via Tasmania, Ferntree Gully & Bayswater to Rupanyup, arriving with his 
wife, Kath & daughters, Robyn & Kate, to settle in our community in late 1992.  Mike commenced work at 
Tylers’ Hardware & Rural Supplies in 1993, proving himself to be an extremely reliable, diligent & loyal 
employee.  His passion for the Fire Brigade continued & he became an active member of the Rupanyup Fire 
Brigade after transferring from the Bayswater Brigade, at which he had been awarded their “Fireman of the 
Year” honour in 1988 & 1990. He also received a 30 Year Service award in 2013 for his contribution to the 
CFA.  Mike played both football & cricket for Rupanyup, with one notable cricket achievement being making 51 
not out, as Rup B Grade amassed the mammoth score of 8 – 521 against Homers on a 41 degree summer’s 
day. A not so illustrious memory of his football career with the Rup Reserves, might be the day he kicked the 
only goal in our lowly final score of 1.3, coincidentally also against Homers!  Mike was also a valued member 
of the Rupanyup Lions Club from 1993 to 1998.  However it is in his role firstly as a member of the Dunmunkle 
Community Emergency Response Team & now as an Ambulance Community Officer, that Mike has found his 
passion.  When the suggestion for a response team for Rupanyup was brought up, Mike was a keen supporter 
of the concept.  He graduated as Community Emergency Responder volunteer with the Dunmunkle CERT 
team & Ambulance Victoria in 2005, & for most of the time since has held the role of Team Leader.  Mike was 
always keen to keep the team on the road, & during training exercises was always the first to dive in & have a 
go to imbue confidence in others to do the same.  He regularly attended meetings at Ararat, Shepparton & 
Bendigo in his own time, attended 100% of the training sessions.  In October last year, upon the opening of 
the Ambulance station at Rupanyup, Mike upskilled to become an Ambulance Community Officer, a paid 
position, after 9 years of being a volunteer. He continues to be an enthusiastic team leader to the ACO's & 
encourages the team to give their all.  It is with great pleasure that the Rupanyup Major Events award the 
2015 Citizen of the Year to Michael Penny.  Michael was also this year’s recipient of the Yarriambiack Shire 
Citizen of the Year.  This award was presented by Mayor Andrew McLean.  Congratulations Mike on both of 
your awards! 
 
Congratulations to both Ash & Mike, & thank you to everyone who attended & celebrated Australia Day with 
us.   
 



Also, a reminder that the RME each year needs nominations for both the Citizen of the Year & Young Achiever 
of the Year awards, so start thinking now, & keep on the lookout for worthy nominees for next year! 
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RUPANYUP FOOTBALL/NETBALL CLUB 

 

We are very pleased to announce the appointment of joint senior coaches, 
David Lang & Scott Finnigan for the 2015 season. Both of these guys are 
quality footballers as well as quality blokes. Langy has proven that he has the 
ability to lift the whole team with his on-field leadership, & Scotty is such a 
positive player who gets behind & encourages every member of the team. We 
are confident that the entire club will support these two & both on & off the field. 
We’ve also appointed joint reserves coaches, Brendan Moller will step up & 
work with Matt Hurley who has held the role for the past three years. We are 
thrilled that some local boys who are now living in Melbourne have committed 
to pulling on the Rup jumper again this year which will help to boost our 
numbers & competitiveness. 

Julia Maasland has once again been appointed senior netball coach, she & her team have been working 
hard recruiting during the offseason to ensure we have some very competitive teams taking to the court this 
year.  As far as junior football goes contact has been made with other clubs in the area about the possibility 
of making use of any excess players they may have as we will once again struggle to field an Under 17 side, 
Under 14s could also use more players. On the netball side of things, we are planning to field an Under 17s, 
Under 15s &, if numbers allow, Under 13s as well as a NetSetGo (modified) team, however, all of our junior 
teams, football & netball, could use a boost in numbers.  We are working very hard to ensure the future 
of our club, but we need the support of the community. If you have children who are not pulling on 
the boots, or netball shoes for Rup, please consider encouraging them to. If you have now, or ever 
had any passion for the Rupanyup Football Netball Club, please show your support by coming to the 
game, offering to help, even coming down to watch training. It all helps & now is the time we need 
you to step up. If you want to see your children & grandchildren pull on the Rup jumper or netball 
dress in the future, please start showing your support now. 

Jan Dunlop, President 
 

MINYIP FIELD & GAME 
Minyip Shoot Results for  21st December 2014.  Shoot Type: 50 TGTS Simulated Graded.  Number of 
Shooters: 60.  Weather: Fine.  High Gun: Greg Kerris 42.  AA: Colin Clark 42,Greg Deutscher 40.  A: Anthony 
Wilken 41, Peter Teasdale 41.  B: Murray Hill 37, Graeme Jardine 36.  C: Simon Taylor 27, David Elsom 25.  
Vets: Ed Pannan 46, Ray Gould 44.  Ladies: Emily Farrugia 38, Tanya Clark 36.  Juniors:  Andrew Crafter 49 
(Wilken Qualifier), Lachlan Hollis 40.  Sub-Juniors:  Duncan Purcell 44,Lachlan Punchard 43.  
 
Minyip Shoot Results for 18th January 2015.  51 Shooter's.  Results after shoot off.  High Gun. David Pearce 
44/50.  AA 1st Greg Deutscher 43, 2nd, Steven Krause 43.  A 1st Mick Newell 42, 2nd Anthony Wilken 42.  B 
1st Bret Irvin 40, 2nd Matt Hill 38, C 1st Nick Hudson 34, 2nd Barry Whitehead 33, Handicapped Grades 
results.  Off grades off the gun high gun Robert Nelson.  Vets 1st Rob Nelson 43, 2nd Ken Schurmann 42.  
Ladies 1st Laura Schurmann 37,2nd Jess Newell 31.  U/18 1st Pat Knights 34, 2nd Andrew Crafter 33, U/15 
1st Duncan Purcell 40,2nd Lachlan Punchard 37, Wilken Group Junior High Gun winner Duncan Purcell.  
Novelty Flush team shoot was won by Greg Deutscher & Bruce Crafter. 
 

RUPANYUP BOWLS CLUB 
Most of the Club Championship Events have now been played out with the following results: 
Men's Singles Champion: Daryl May (defeated Fred Zolj 25-19) 
Ladies' Singles Champion: Jan Arnold (defeated Carmen Isbel 25-23) 
Men's Pairs:  Bill Shovan & Robert McQueen (s) 
Ladies' Pairs: Marg Lingham & Heather Trotter (s) 
 
The 100-Up & B Grade Championships are still in progress. Next round of the B Grade to be played by 18th 
February.  We are doing very well in Saturday Pennant with both Divisions sitting in 2nd position on the ladder. 
Hopefully we can remain there until the finals start on Saturday, 21st February.  Congratulations to Jan Arnold 
who was selected to represent the Wimmera Region at the Regional Sides Championships in Swan Hill on the 
18th & 19th March.  Barber Automotive Night Bowls Challenge - The Night Bowls will commence 
on Wednesday, 4th February at 6.30 p.m.  Thank you to those who have entered a team in this year's 
competition & we hope that you will have a great 4 weeks of enjoying bowls & the fun & fellowship that goes 
along with playing this great game.  Thanks once again to  Barbers for sponsoring the event which enables us 
to hand over $240 to the winning team & $75 to the runner-up at the end of the challenge. A Sausage Sizzle is 
available for those who don't have a chance to eat before the start of play. 

Carmen Isbel (President), Heather Trotter (Secretary) 
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PAYMENT OF 2014/2015 COUNCIL RATES IN FULL 

BY MONDAY 16 FEBRUARY 2015 
Ratepayers are reminded that the final date for payment of Council Rates in full is Monday 16 February 2015. 
Payment can be made at Council’s offices located in Hopetoun, Warracknabeal & Rupanyup, Australia Post 

Offices, POSTbillpay, BPAY or by mail to Yarriambiack Shire Council, PO Box 243, Warracknabeal VIC 3393. 
Ratepayers that have elected to pay their rates by instalments are reminded that the 3rd instalment is due on 

Monday 2 March 2015. 
All rates not paid by the respective due dates will be charged interest at the rate of 11.5% on & from the date 

which each missed instalment was due. 
If you think you may have difficulty paying your rates, please contact Council on 5398 0127 immediately to 

discuss more suitable methods of payment. 
Ray Campling, Chief Executive Officer 

 
RUPANYUP LIONS CLUB NOTES 

Saturday 21st February – Newspaper kerbside collection. 
 

The Rupanyup Lions News is also available every month online at rupanyup.com.au 
 

Items for the March Lions News to be left in a clearly marked envelope at the Rupanyup Post Office by 5pm 
Monday 2nd March or better still, emailed, along with any other correspondence to 

ruplionsnews@hotmail.com.au 
 

 

RUPANYUP LIONS NEWS DEADLINES 
EDITION  ITEMS DUE   PUBLICATION DATE 
March   Monday 2nd March  Thursday 5th March 
April   Monday 30th March  Thursday 2nd April 
May   Monday 4th May  Thursday 7th May 
June   Monday 1st June  Thursday 4th June 
July   Monday 29th June  Thursday 2nd July 
August   Monday 27th July  Thursday 30th August 
September  Monday 31st August  Thursday 3rd September 
October  Monday 28th September Thursday 1st October 
November  Monday 2nd November Thursday 5th November 
December  Monday 30th November  Thursday 3rd December 

 

RUPANYUP LIONS NEWS PRICES FOR ADVERTISING 
1/4 p black & white $20 colour $30 
1/2 p black & white $40 colour $60 
full p black & white $60 colour $90  

 

mailto:ruplionsnews@hotmail.com.au
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Rupanyup Lions News COMMUNITY CALENDAR – February 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

      1 
 
 
 
 
 

2 

MOW Volunteer 
Group 

 

3 

 
4 

Barber Automotive 
Night Bowls 

6:30pm 
 

5 

Rup Inter-church 
Council 7:30pm 

 
 
 
 

6 

 
 

7 

Pool Party 5-8pm 
8 

UCS Rup 11am 
 
 
 
 
 
 

9 

MOW Anglican 
Church Ladies Guild 

10 11 
Barber Automotive 

Night Bowls 
6:30pm 

 
Rup Historical 

Society 7:30pm 

12 

 
13 

Probus 10am 
 

RSL 2pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 

14 

Valentine’s Day 
15 

UCS Rup Billabong 
9am 

 
Rup Netball Clinic 
from 9am Juniors 

10am Seniors 
11:30 NetSet Go 

  

16 

MOW Primary 
School Parents Club 

 

17 

Shrove Tuesday 
UC Pancake Day 

 
 

18 

RHS Open Day 1-
4pm 

 
Barber Automotive 

Night Bowls 
6:30pm 

 

19 

 
20 

Rup Primary 
School Swimming 

Carnival 
 
 
 
 

21 

Lions paper 
collection 9am 

22 

UCS Rup 11am 

 

23 

MOW Rupanyup 
Football Ladies 

24 

 
25 

RHS Open Day 1-
4pm 

 
Barber Automotive 

Night Bowls 
6:30pm 

 
Show Committee 

26 

 
 
 

27 28 

 
 
  

1 

UCS Rup 10am 

 


